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     First Connec  ion 
First United Methodist Church of Normal 

Connecting All People With Jesus Christ 

February 10, from 9:30 to 11:00 am here at Normal FUMC join Method-
ists from area churches on Saturday morning, to learn about the 2018 
United Methodist Habitat Build. Representatives of Habitat for Humanity, 
and possibly the Habitat family, will attend this orientation meeting. 
 

Habitat for Humanity follows these principles: 
            Demonstrating the love of Jesus, 
            Focusing on shelter, 
            Advocating for affordable housing, 
            Promoting dignity and hope, and 
            Supporting sustainable and transformational development. 

 

These principles all fit with our United Methodist beliefs of loving our neighbors as       
ourselves! Normal First supports this project financially and practically. We have         
committed to serving the first Saturday morning of each month during the build (probably 
May through November). 

ASH WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 14  
 

Please join us in the church lounge at 5:45pm, for a 
“Meditation on Sacred Space” with Rev. Lori Bultimeier 
from The Baby Fold. You are also invited to join us for 
the Wonderful Wednesday meal in the Fellowship Hall, 
beginning at 5:15pm. This program is hosted by UMW  

These two activities will be a great way to begin your 
Ash Wednesday worship experience. 

 

ASH WEDNESDAY     
WORSHIP SERVICE,    
FEBRUARY 14, 7PM 
IN THE SANCTUARY 

NIGHT IN A CAR 
 

    February 2
nd

 at 7:00 PM—February 3
rd

 at 7:00 AM 
Supporting Home Sweet Home Ministries 

 

We’ve got 2 teams from First UMC that will be spending a 
night in a car to support the ministries of Home Sweet 
Home. The teams include Pastors Kent, Kathy, Kim, and 
several youth. HSHM has asked each “carload” to raise 
$1,000, so our goal as a church is $2,000.   
 

We invite you to consider supporting our teams and the great work that Home 
Sweet Home does every day for our neighbors in the community.   
 

To make a donation, click on one of the links below OR give your gift through our 
church offering simply make the check out to First UMC, designated for Night in a 
Car. 
 

www.crowdrise.com/normal-first-united-methodist-pastors-kent-and-kathy   
 

www.crowdrise.com/normal-first-youth-night-in-a-car        
 

Thanks for your support in so many ways.   Pastors Kent, Kathy, and Kim 

http://www.crowdrise.com/normal-first-united-methodist-pastors-kent-and-kathy
http://www.crowdrise.com/normal-first-youth-night-in-a-car


 

 
     2                                                                                                                                    Normal-First    First Connection   February 2018  

Welcome to First United Methodist Church of Normal 

       THOUGHTS FROM THE PASTOR 

One day a young man called me looking 
for help. He told me about how he and his 
father had become estranged. They hadn’t 
seen each other in two years. As he told 
me about his life, I could hear the pain and 
the longing for reconciliation. When I help    
families with funerals, I often run into       
siblings who will not even talk to each   
other over some slight that happened 
years ago. It is all around us. We live in a 
world badly in need of reconciliation.      
  

One of the reasons we don’t see more     
reconciliation is a confusion about          
forgiveness. Most people say they can’t 
forgive the other person because that   
person doesn’t deserve to be forgiven.  
Forgiving that person would be a betrayal 
of justice. 
 

Bishop Desmund Tutu, when faced with   
trying to lead South Africa spiritually in the 
post-Apartheid years, said this: 
 

“Forgiving and being reconciled to our      
enemies or our loved ones are not about 
pretending that things are other than they 
are. It is not about patting one another on 
the back and turning a blind eye to the 
wrong. True reconciliation exposes the  
awfulness, the abuse, the hurt, the truth. It 
could even sometimes make things worse. 
It is a risky undertaking but in the end it is 
worthwhile, because in the end only an 
honest confrontation with reality can bring 
real healing. Superficial reconciliation can 
bring  only superficial healing.” 

Bishop Tutu was saying this to a nation   

badly divided. He would lead a Truth and     

Reconciliation Commission, bringing        

together former police and military officers 

with the parents of boys whom they had   

tortured and killed.   
 

It seems that we are living in a more        

divided nation ourselves. The nation is 

split into Trump supporters and Trump 

haters. It is Democrats versus Republicans 

or conservatives versus progressives. 

Where is all this heading? Where can we 

find reconciliation? 
 

In 2 Corinthians 5:11-20 we are told the 
bad news: human beings have a way of 
alienating ourselves from God and each 
other. We are then told the Good News:  
God is at work reconciling the world 
through Christ. Then we are given a       
responsibility. We are to be ambassadors 
for Christ. We are to be ambassadors of 
reconciliation. 
 

For our church, the season of Lent begins 
with Ash Wednesday on Feb. 14. During 
this season we as your pastors will call 
you to be ambassadors of reconciliation. 
The most important question will be:                                                          

Do you accept your ambassadorship? 

Pastor Kent 

WORSHIP THEMES DURING LENT—RECONCILIATION 
 

     On many levels, we can feel disconnected, separated, torn apart from one another and from 
God. Throughout Lent, our focus will be on Reconciliation with God and others. Without a doubt, 
our relationship with God and others are inextricably connected. As we grow closer to God, our 
path towards reconciliation will emerge. As we grow closer to others, we’ll discover a greater    
connection with God. 
 

Feb   24 & 25       Personal Relationships                           Mar 17 & 18                Global 
Mar   3 & 4           Church                                                    Mar  24 & 25               Palm Sunday 
Mar   10 & 11       Communication                                       March 31 & April 1      Easter 
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BLOOD PRESSURE  SCREENING 
 

Saturday, Feb. 3, 4:30pm 
 and Sunday, Feb. 4,  
9 & 10:30am:  Library 

FIT     Wed @ 9am 
 

 

The sum total of our FIT 
class is good friends, good 
exercise, and good food. 
Join the group on           
Wednesdays 9:15 am in 
Room 53.   

SSO  
Second Sunday Out will 
be on Feb. 11th at 5:30 
pm. Meet at Panera’s in  
Normal. All are welcome 

to join for this Dutch-
treat, order-off-the-menu 

fellowship time. 

Sincere thanks to the Normal 

First  family for all the expres-

sions of sympathy and support 

extended to us at the loss of 

our loved one, Michael 

Macesich. A special thank you 

to Rev. Kim Burke, Paul Mine-

ar and Mike Sweeney for help-

ing with the service. We also 

appreciated the delicious hot 

lunch provided by UMW mem-

bers on such a cold day. 

Thank you all!                    

Jean Macesich and Family 

SPECIAL PROGRAM-MARCH 21, 6-6:45PM 
 

Dr. Andy Rummel, professor of  
Tuba and Euphonium at ISU and 
former tuba player for the Heritage 
of American Band of the United 
States Air Force, will share his   
experiences as a member of a   
military band in the Sanctuary.         
Invite your friends to join you!  

RECYCLING TIP FOR 2018 
 

Did you know that through national TerraCycle Brigades 
you can donate items not generally thought of as recy-
clable? This is a program to keep hard-to-recycle waste 
out of the landfill. FUMC is considering coordinating with 
one of these programs. We can do this! Please stay alert 
for future information. Judy Poultney, Green Team 

CONGREGATIONAL CARE NEWS 

The Prayer Shawl Ministry 
members will resume meeting 
at the church on Tues.         
Feb 27, at 1:30pm in the 
Youth Lounge. Bring what you 
have started or a new item to 
begin. There will be another 
blessing at the end of 
May. We will also meet March  
13th and 27th. New members 
are always welcome. Contact 
Judy Poultney (452-7665) or 
Lois Young (963-5517) if you 
have questions or want to  
recommend someone to     
receive a shawl, lap robe, or 
baby afghan.  

Memorial Report  
During the fourth quarter of 2017  

Memorial contributions were       
received in memory of the       

following:  
 

Susan Cufaude 
Michael Macesich 
Elizabeth McIntosh 

Joan Muench 
Terry Park 

William Rich 
Steve Waldron 

NEW SSO  
The new SSO–Second Saturday 
Out–will meet Feb 10 following 

the 5 pm worship service at    
Denny’s in Normal. If you have 

questions, please contact       
Jane Whitman 

(whitman1707@gmail.com ) 

CHURCH DIRECTORY UPDATE 
 

The directories have arrived! Please stop 
by the Alcove to pick up the copy with your 

name on it. This year we also will be       
receiving photo only copies of the           

directories, which will be placed in the   
hymnal racks in the Sanctuary. These are 

designed to help everyone become familiar 
with others in the congregation. Of course 

this will only work if these remain in the   
Sanctuary. Thank you for replacing them in 

the hymnal rack after using. 

HEART TO HEART 
 

On Tuesday, March 13, at 10 am, Heart to Heart will be 
hosting a special program in the Lounge. The McLean 

County Health Dept. recently received a grant from     
Susan G. Komen to visit faith-based organizations to 

raise awareness about breast health and the importance 
of women 40 and over getting mammograms. All are 

welcome and are encouraged to bring guests with them! 
Those willing to share their stories of breast cancer 

asked to contact Barb Todd. 

Condolences to the families of: 
Diane Wickenhauser 

(Dec. 20, 1955-Dec. 18, 2017) 
Mike Macesich 

(June 26, 1928-Dec. 19, 2107) 
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Children’s Musical Kick-Off!!!  
 

God created slimy things? What about mucky things? And don’t forget beautiful 

soft things! The children’s spring musical, In the Image, addresses God’s  
amazing creation and how we are to participate in it and care for it. What a      

fabulous way to teach us all that stewardship isn’t just about money. It’s about 
all of God’s provisions – including creation.  

All children, grades K-5, are invited to come to our ChildrenΩs Musical Kick-Off 
on February 7, 5:45-6:45pm, beginning in the Choir Room.                                   

Hooray!  I can hardly wait!! 
 

Become Connected in Music Ministries 
Children’s Choirs – Wednesdays.   

Cherub Choir (grades K-2), 5:45-6:15pm 
Wesley Choir (grades 3-5), 6:15-6:45pm – Choir Room 
Chancel Choir (youth through adult) – Wednesdays, 7-8pm, Sanctuary. Childcare is provided  
Youth Bells Plus – Sundays, 4:45-5:30pm, in the Vestry (the small room adjacent to the Sanctuary) 

 

Contact Janna Peterson (jpeterson@normalfirst.org) for further information about Music Ministries 

YOUTH AT NORMAL FIRST 

 

SUMMER 2018 YOUTH MISSION SERVICE OPPORTUNITIES 
 

This summer, the senior highs will travel to Mountain T.O.P. in Tennessee to serve among the    
people of the Cumberland Mountains. The dates for the trip are June 16-22 and the cost is $350.     
A $50 deposit is due Feb. 9.  
 

Junior high students will go to the Quad Cities with YouthWorks. They will travel July 8-13, and the 
cost is $300. A $50 deposit is due Feb. 9.  
 

Mission trips are an amazing opportunity to see how God is already at work in other places and for 
us to participate in that work, even for a short time. If you are wondering if a mission trip is right for 
you, please talk to Kim!  
 

Watch this space for more details on how we will be serving this summer! 
 
Rev. Kim Burke 
Director of Student Ministries 
309.452.2096, ext. 306 
kburke@normalfirst.org 
 
 

SR. HIGH NOW INITIATIVE – Mar. 2- 4 (Formerly known as Sr. High YAR) 
                   Lake Williamson Retreat Center   Cost to families: $80 

  
Our Sr. High annual retreat is now known as NOW INITIATIVE. This 
change in name reflects that our youth are not waiting for some future 
time to make a difference, but are examples and leaders in the church 
NOW. In fact, the retreat is being planned with input from conference 
youth and will include a mission focus. REGISTRATION DEADLINE IS 
FEBRUARY 12.  

mailto:jpeterson@normalfirst.org
mailto:kburke@normalfirst.org
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December Monthly  YTD 

Income $74,320.42 $770,962.48 

Expenses $69,446.17 $756,259.45 

Attendance  

Date Attendance 

Dec. 2 & 3 384 

Dec. 9 & 10 321 

Dec. 16 & 17 395 

Dec. 23 & 24 189 

Christmas Eve 349 

Dec. 30 & 31 149 

Longest Night 58 

Financial Report  

General Fund 
 

 STEWARDSHIP UPDATE 
 

Thank you for your financial support of First Church! The 
results of the Stewardship campaign are very exciting 
and allow the church to begin the new year in a positive     
direction. We received 237 pledges totaling $616,360. 
This includes 34 new pledges and 85 increased pledges 
over last year. Total dollars pledged is over 10% higher 
than last year.  
We begin the new year with Trustees sharing where a 
portion of our giving goes. Objectives the last two years 
include safety for parishioners, and taking care of things 
needed today while considering how to plan for future 
generations. 
Current or recent projects include garage updates; water 
leaks, Sunday School room updates, Narthex bathroom 
repairs, parsonage maintenance, participation in an     
energy audit and updating the church’s emergency     
preparedness action plan.   
Rich Beal, chair – Finance committee 

YOUTH SERVING A MEAL AT SAFE HARBOR 
 

     Cutting vegetables, shredding turkey, measuring 
milk and cheese, mixing brownies, opening cans, 
cooking noodles. Our youth and their parents were 
busy preparing a meal for the guests of Safe Harbor 
when I arrived at the church December 28. Everyone 
was busy and you could feel the excitement in our 
church kitchen! Pastor Kim and Taylor Chlebana 
were supervising the preparation of this delicious 
meal to share. Shortly after 6:00, the meal was ready 
to pack into cars. When we arrived in the dining room 
at Safe Harbor, there was already a line of men and 
women eager to enjoy this tasty meal. After grace 
was offered, these great kids hurried to the serving 
table to offer this gift of food to our guests. But there 
was more than a hot meal, our young people offered 
warm smiles and kind words of greeting. This meal 
was well received, and our youth graciously accepted 
compliments from our Safe Harbor guests. 
     I think there is no better way to get to know the 
young people of our church than to work with them! I 
am so grateful for this opportunity to join in the fun! 
      

Kathy Gossard 
 

OUR CONFERENCE, OUR KIDS 
  

     The Illinois Great Rivers Conference has 
embarked on a mission close to home.  
     Rev. Lori Bultemeier shares how the    
campaign will help children at The Baby Fold: 
“Your support of this campaign to provide 
Christian nurture to the children and families 
of The Baby Fold means that you are making 
the spiritual care of our children a priority. It 
means that you believe that Jesus can bring 
healing to a broken heart that social service 
alone cannot provide. Assuring financial     
stability in this area will allow more ministry to 
happen in ever-increasing circles of influence, 
and this means we all live in healthier commu-
nities. The Gospel brings into focus the “hope 
and future” that is promised in God’s word to 
children and families who may have never 
been able to see it before. There is nothing 
more beautiful than the face of a child who 
has shed too many tears in the past, lift their 
head and see Jesus bringing them the heal-
ing they need. OCOK will provide that channel 
of grace in perpetuity.””        
Normal UMC’s Our Conference, Our Kids 
Committee 
Carolyn Yockey, Rich Beal, Sue Anvick, & 
Stephanie Long 
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WONDERFUL WEDNESDAYS 
 

2018 is off to a “wonderful” start! Kids have been learning about what it 
means to make a commitment.. Many people make New Year’s         
resolutions but fail to make a plan and put it into practice. The kids    
discovered the importance of making a plan that will get you where you 
want to be, and then to follow through on that plan! Take exercise, for 
example. If you wait around until you have some free time when You 
FEEL like exercising, it’s probably not going to happen. Believe it or not, 
our relationship with God works the same way. Making a commitment to grow your faith and live 
more and more like Jesus every day is the best way to make sure it happens. Our memory verse 
was 1 Timothy 4:8 “training the body has some value, but being Godly has value in every way. It 
promises help for the life you are now living and the life to come.” 

 

NURSERY NEWS       

We have recently added a tighter security check-in and check-out      
process in our nursery. We wanted to ensure parents that safety is our 
number one  concern. Parents now take a tag with them after they drop 
off their child. The same numbered tag stays with their child. Our    
amazing nursery volunteers are doing a tremendous job building          
relationships and taking great care of our most tender of age groups. If 
you feel God’s call to volunteer in the nursery, reach out to Jill to hear 
more.   

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 
Jan Berlin and Stanna Breen have been volunteering in our preschool Sunday school for more 
than 25 years! During my short time here, I’ve heard many parents talk about the memories they 
have of Jan and Stanna teaching all of their children and how much they love and appreciate their 
service. Take a few minutes to say thank you to these dedicated ladies. 
 

GIVING TREE 
Thank you to everyone who donated items from our Giving Tree! We appreciate how quickly and 
generously our members gave. We now feel better equipped to do ministry with those basic      
supplies we use day in and day out.   
 

Thank you!!!  
 

Jill McNiff, Director of Children and Family Ministries 
children@normalfirst.org         

CHILDREN AND FAMILY MINISTRIES 

NOISY OFFERING 
 

February 24 & 25 
 
 

We are very excited 
about our Noisy    

Offering theme. We 
are supporting   

Habitat for Humanity. 
We and other local 
United Methodist 

Churches are uniting  
to build a home for a 

deserving family. 

Anthony 
Morrison 
joined our 
church on 
Dec. 10 as a 
transfer from 
the Tuscola 
UM Church. 
He has a  
degree from 
Eastern Illinois University 
in vocal music, and he 
has already joined the 
Chancel Choir. Anthony 
loves radical love! 

Deanna and Gordon Lustfeldt joined our 
church on January 14 as transfers from the 
First UM Church of Watseka. They have   
recently relocated to our community from 
Watseka to be closer to two of their three 
daughters and two granddaughters. Gordon 
is a retired judge and 
Deanna has enjoyed 
being a mom and 
grandmother. As active 
members of their former 
church, they are looking 
forward to becoming 
involved in their new 
church home. 
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UMW  
Circles  

 

Sonrise Circle 
1st & 3rd 

Wednesday 
 6:30 am  

Denny’s Restaurant 
1615 N. Main St.  

Normal  
Ruth Circle  

Quarterly 
 7 pm Church lounge 

Vesper Circle 
3rd Tuesday of month 

1:30 pm Church lounge 
Mercy Circle 

3rd Wednesday of month 
9:30 am Church lounge 

New Hope Circle 
4th Monday of month  
 7 pm Church lounge 

 

. MERCY CIRCLE 
 

February 21, 9:30am, Lounge 
Program: “Sharing Valentine Memories”  
Hostesses: Carolyn Yockey and Peggy Lahr 
Devotions: Pam Bloom 

United Methodist Women 

VESPER CIRCLE 
 

February 20, 1:30pm, Lounge 
Program: Children’s Ministry-Jill McNiff 
Hostesses: Linda Park, Mary Foster 
Devotions: Devotions 

An Update on Helen Roberts-Evans, our missionary in Monrovia, Liberia. 

Following are excerpts from her "Liberia Education Update" Nov/Dec. 2017 

The extended national election process is the big news in the country. Liberia's runoff election was 

held on December 26. George Weah will be Liberia's next president. 

Students want to stay in United Methodist schools through twelfth grade, and this school year we 

have 22 United Methodist high schools.  I have been to 18 of our 60 schools since I returned to Libe-

ria on October 3, 2017.  During my visits, I see the need for school renovation; libraries and books; 

science labs with chemicals, materials, and equipment; water; and toilets. I often see the teacher 

reading from the reading book and the students listening, not reading.  When I first came to Liberia in 

2008, only our 2 Monrovia high schools had functional science labs.  Now 7 of our high schools have 

labs, but all need chemicals and other supplies. Helen works for the Department of General Education 

and Ministry (DGEM). She thanks us for our gifts on Giving Tuesday and throughout 2017. These gifts 

help to meet the need of equipping schools with trained teachers, instructional materials, and the 

basic needs of water and sanitation, on secure campuses. 

MORE MISSION NEWS:     

Our Christmas Friendship Tree was especially 

happy with its branches loaded with your gifts. 

Fairview School, Home Sweet Home Mission and 

The Boys and Girls Club were so appreciative 

Each received a large box of mittens, gloves, 

hats and scarves, plus a  "wild yellow pair of  

slippers as a tree topper" --in time for Christmas. 

They were so grateful for of your love and       

generosity and asked that we thank you for think-

ing of them during these cold winter months.   

Don't forget to keep saving Box Tops 
for  Education Place them in the box in 
the Mission Center. These help buy 
school supplies for Fairview School.   

A MISSIONS OPPORTUNITY FOR YOU... 
  

The Compassion Closet of Advocate BroMenn 
Medical Center has requested clothes for       
patients having their clothes  damaged in       

routine emergency room procedures. 
 

Our church will be collecting NEW sweatshirts, 
sweatpants, underwear and socks during the 

month of March. Look for the display in our new 
Missions Collection Center in the old Narthex. 



 

 

Co-Pastor 
Rev. Kent King-Nobles 
pastorkent@normalfirst.org 
 

Co-Pastor 
Rev. Kathy King-Nobles 
pastorkathy@normalfirst.org 
 

Director of Student Ministries   
Rev. Kim Burke   
kburke@normalfirst.org 
 

Finance Manager 
Leta Buhrmann  
business@normalfirst.org   
    

Administrative Assistant      
Theresa Garrett    
 secretary@normalfirst.org   
              

Director of Music     
Janna Peterson   
jpeterson@normalfirst.org 
 

Dir. of Children & Family      
Ministries 
Jill McNiff 
children@normalfirst.org 
 
Dir. Buildings/Grounds 
Mike Sweeney  
 

Congregational Care  
Coordinator      
Barb Todd   
btodd@normalfirst.org 
           
Organist                       
Dr. Dennis Gotkowski 
                  

Contact Information 
 

 211 N. School St. 
Normal, IL. 61761 

Phone: 309-452-2096 
Fax: 309-452-1327 

Office Hours 
8-12 pm  
1-4 pm  

Monday-Friday 
 

Website: http://normalfumc.org/ 
 

 

Wi-Fi Network: FUMC-Guest 
Password: normal1st 
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First United Methodist Church of Normal Staff & Information  

We commit ourselves to be in ministry for and with all persons. 

(Social Principles of The United Methodist Church) 

First United Methodist Church in Normal has committed itself to provide a Christian community and ministry without 

reference to any boundaries including age, race, ethnicity, culture, gender, marital status, sexual orientation, economic 

condition, physical or mental ability. We strive to be an open and accepting community in line with our understanding 

Worship Times  
Saturdays: 

  5:00 pm  Worship-casual 
Sundays: 

  9:30 am Worship-traditional 
  9:30 am Sunday School  
11:00 am Worship-blended  
11:00 am  Sunday School for adults    

First Connection is a monthly 
publication of  First United Methodist 
Church of Normal.  
Editor: secretary@normalfirst.org. 
All submissions subject to editing. 

 


